





With a 12-hour notice, Amtrak can help people needing oxygen.
You can bring your own oxygen equipment on the train. There is no
extra charge. It must weigh less than 75 Ibs. Oxygen concentrators
must be able to run on battery power for up to 12 hours. You should
plan for enough oxygen for your entire travel time, plus an extra
20 percent. If you use oxygen, you may only travel in non-smoking
areas of the train.

As with any travel, make sure you have extra equipment supplies
with you. If you need oxygen in your travel city, plan ahead with a
local supplier.

Traveling by Car

Plan ahead when taking a trip by car. Some special considerations
for car travel are:

¢ Altitude: This can cause breathing problems for you. Discuss this
with your doctor. Map out your travel route. Decide your oxygen
needs. Find stops along the way where tanks can be refilled.

¢ Air pollution: This may also cause you problems.
Avoid driving during peak rush hours. Try to travel
when there is less traffic. Avoid heavily traveled
highways. Take back roads if possible. Keep the
windows up. When weather allows, keep the air
conditioning on.

* Allergens: Are you sensitive to certain
allergens? Are you traveling through areas
with these allergens? If so, consider taking
your trip during a time of the year when
these allergens are less of a problem.

* Oxygen: If you need oxygen, plan to have
enough cylinders or tanks for the length
of your travel. If you use a concentrator
powered by the car’s electrical system,
have this system checked before you leave.




Make sure your car’s battery and alternator can handle the extra
demand. Secure extra cylinders. Make sure they are not banging
around during the trip. Keep them in a well-ventilated area. Do not
leave oxygen tanks in hot cars.

* Be prepared: Make sure your car has recently been serviced.
Have the oil changed. Have the fluids checked. Make sure the
spare tire is ok. Have a jack, jumper cables, flares, blankets and
water in the car.

Taking a Cruise

Many cruise lines allow passengers to travel with oxygen. The
cruise lines will need to know about your oxygen needs 4 to 6
weeks before your cruise. You must get approval from the cruise
line’s Special Services Department or the Operations Department,
before you leave. A letter from your doctor will be required. The
letter should say that you are ok to travel. It should also include a
brief medical history. It will need to include your current prescriptions,
including your oxygen needs.

You will probably be required to make your own plans for oxygen
to be delivered to the cruise ship. You should discuss these details
with the cruise liner’s agents before your trip. There is usually no
extra charge for you to bring your oxygen on-board. You will be
asked to avoid being in the smoking areas of the ship.

Finally,

With any travel, ALWAYS discuss your plans
with your doctor. Planning ahead will help
you have a safe trip. Your COPD does

not have to keep you from traveling.

With advance planning you can enjoy

this freedom.
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NOTES

Questions? Ask your PMD staff
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C.0.P.D. Information Line:
1-866-316-COPD (2673)

This Slim Skinny Reference Guide® (SSRG)
was created by the COPD Foundation.

Take Action Today. Breathe Better Tomorrow.
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